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The A.Y. Dadabhai Technical Institute, Kosamba, organized a heartfelt farewell function for the 

graduating class of 2024. The event, held on June 1, 2024, was a blend of emotional tributes, 

motivational speeches, and joyous celebrations. A total of 160 students from the Computer, 

Civil, Electrical, Mechanical Engineering, and D VOC departments participated in the program. 

The ceremony commenced at 10:30 AM with a prayer, setting a reverent tone for the day. The 

Honourable Director Mr. M.M. Dalchawal, Honourable Trustee Shree Yusuf Bhai Patel, all 

department heads, and the esteemed faculty were present to bid farewell to the students. 

 

Mrs. Sneha Manik opened the event with a warm welcome address, extending greetings to all 

attendees and presenting a flower felicitation. Following this, the Institute's Training and 

Placement Officer, Mr. M.A. Sheikh, delivered an insightful speech on the importance of staying 

connected with the institute even after graduation. 

 



  

Institute Director Mr. M.M. Dalchawal then took the stage to motivate the students, offering 

words of encouragement and wisdom for their future endeavors. Honourable Trustee Shree 

Yusuf Patel also addressed the students, providing them with valuable advice and heartfelt 

wishes. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A particularly touching segment of the event was the student feedback session, where students 

shared their cherished memories and emotional attachments to the institute. This was followed 

by the distribution of trophies to students who excelled in their semester examinations and prizes 

for those who ranked in the Prakalp project competition. 

 

  

  

  
  



 

 

 

 

  

  

  



  

  

  
  



  

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

The formal part of the program concluded with a vote of thanks by Mr. M.A. Sheikh, followed 

by the national anthem. 

 

 

The second part of the event was filled with fun and entertainment. Students participated in 

exciting games like "Blast the Balloon" and "Make and Break the Pyramid." A delicious lunch 

was arranged for all attendees, providing a perfect opportunity for everyone to mingle and 

celebrate. The day culminated with a lively DJ and music session, allowing students to dance and 

enjoy their final moments together at the institute. 

 

  



  

  

  

  



  

  
  

Overall, the Farewell Function 2024 was a memorable and emotional day, marking the end of 

one chapter and the beginning of another for the students of A.Y. Dadabhai Technical Institute, 

Kosamba. 

 


